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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

GOVERNING BOARD
OPEN MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 7, 2011
ROLL CALL – A special meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, October 7, 2011, at 2:35 p.m. at the Napa PD.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Sheriff Doug Koford, Undersheriff John Robertson, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Interim Chief Michael Johnstone of the St. Helena PD, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD, and SAC Steve Ladeck of Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement.  
Board members absent included: Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP and Bureau Commander Richard Russell.
Also present at the meeting was: Chief DA Investigator Mike Donovan, NPD Commander Jeff Troendly, and Kim Hooper and Nicole Lundeen of the DA’s Office.
PUBLIC COMMENT – 0 members of the public attended this meeting.

ARRA Grant Allocations
Napa County District Attorney’s Office:
Allocated $84,247
Predicted to spend entire allocation
Napa County Probation Department:

Allocated $63,114
Balance $59,331
City of Napa Police Department:

Allocated $96,727
Balance $77,013
City of Calistoga Police Department:

Allocated $60,000
Balance $20,405
Health and Human Services:


Allocated $3,000
Balance $3,000

ADA Grant Allocations
Napa County District Attorney’s Office:
Allocated $48,192
(salary/benefits)

Napa County Probation Department:

Allocated $40,055
(salary/benefits)
City of Napa Police Department:

Allocated $47,391
(salary/benefits/equipment/$26,000 a/f)

Asset Forfeiture position funding
The Board discussed the possibility of funding an asset forfeiture position.  The options considered included; Modification to the ARRA grant to reallocate monies to one department that would then provide NSIB with a task force agent, a strategy to change the asset forfeiture work load through ongoing training/participation of all task force agents, a minimum of three days of coverage per week is preferred, available for after hour call-out, does not need to be filled by a sworn officer but preferable for prior field experience.  This item to be re-agendized to the October 27th open meeting.
BNE future involvement in NSIB
There was no update regarding the future involvement of Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement (BNE) in NSIB.  A recommendation was made to have Lt. Leroy Anderson of the Napa County Sheriff’s Department oversee NSIB operations through December 2011 to make an easier transition in the event of BNE leaving the task force.
ADJOURNMENT – To continue with Closed Session – Case Review/Planning (Government Code §54957.8)
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Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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